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Highways & Transportation
Leeds City Council
Merrion House

Leeds LS2 8LX
                                         Contact: Matthew Butcher
Tel: 0113 378 9635
Email: matthew.butcher@leeds.gov.uk 

Your ref: 1820-Holt-Lane
                               
Date: 06/02/2025
Dear occupier,
I am writing to make you aware and consult with you on scheme proposals that are currently being prepared for Holt Lane, Holt Park.

Details of the proposed scheme are a provided on the attached plan [1820-LCC-01-XX-DR-TE-CO_01]. The scheme comprises of:

· The prohibition of motor vehicles along Holt Lane between a point 70m northeast of the junction with Cookridge Lane, up to the junction with Holt Park Road.
· The reduction of the speed limit from 40mph to 30mph along Holt Lane from its’ junction with Cookridge Lane to the junction with Holt Road.

· Advanced warning signage will be introduced at the junctions of Cookridge Lane – Holt Lane, Holt Park Road – Holt Crescent, and Holt Road - Lane. 
This will reduce traffic flows and speeds along the full length of Holt Lane helping reduce current road safety and speeding concerns whilst also providing a section of Holt Lane to act as a greenway improving pedestrian and cycling connectivity in the local area.
I would welcome your acknowledgement and comments with an indication of your views on the scheme proposals at your earliest convenience preferably by 02/03/2025. Should any significant changes be made to the proposals I will advise you before proceeding.
Thank you for your attention to this request. If you require additional information or wish to discuss the proposal further, I would be happy to assist.  
Yours sincerely
Matthew Butcher

Traffic Engineering
www.leeds.gov.uk
switchboard: 0113 222 4444

